EP672
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 14th December 2015 at 7-00pm 
PRESENT:        Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)       Councillor R Bradburn                            
 
             Councillor A Gibbons                              Councillor P Lever  
                           Councillor K Pace                                    Councillor J Smallman        
                           Councillor C Steel                                    Councillor M Cole   

                           Councillor D James                                  Councillor M Billingsley

                           Councillor B Whitehouse 
     The Chairman Councillor David J Clifft welcomed Members to this month’s meeting.
     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - None     
     Crime Statistics for the period  9th November to 13th December 2015 
1. Burglary dwellings 0    
       Burglary of other buildings   3(Hill Street – Why Not Inn Broad Lane – Cannock Road Westcroft)
     2.    Theft of motor vehicles   0      
            Theft from motor vehicle 1 – Essington Fruit Farm Bognop Road
     3.    Drugs 1 Black Halve Lane                               
     4.    Violence 1 – The Range Broad Lane                         
     5.   Anti-social Behaviour 3(Long Lane – Hough Way – Sneyd Lane)  
     6.   RTC   1 – Black Halve Lane 
     7.   Criminal Damage 0     

     Councillor Chris commented on the burglary at Westcroft , the clerk will email the PCSO for the details.
     1.APOLOGIES – Councillors Mavis North(Vice-Chairman), Councillor Beryl Tarbuck & Counxillor Denise Clifft  tendered their

apologies.  
     2.Declaration of Interests of MembeRS – none
     3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 9th november 2015
     Minutes proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by the Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried.   
     4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – EP667 Land adjacent to Hobnock Road/Bursnip Road

     Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented that the stile is very high and path very muddy where the horses run, the clerk will report.
     Councillor Denise James commented that the drains are still blocked on Upper Sneyd Road and if the inclement weather continues 
     residents may experience flooding.
     5.COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT
     None – Members discussed the various problems in the Parish.
     6. ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT
· Phase 9 – Roof replacement costs proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by Councillor Chris Steel & carried.
7.CORRESPONDENCE
     All correspondence received has been delivered to Members either by email or hard copies. The clerk commented that the consultation
     documents had been received in regards to travellers sites, the consultation commences on the 15th December for 8 weeks, the documents

     are readily available in the parish office for viewing.       
8. PLANNING MATTERS
a. The following plans have been submitted for consideration: 
15/00934/FUL Proposed change of use from land used to inert fill to form a 9 hole extension to Wood Farm Golf course Bursnip Road – objections – Inappropriate development in the green belt with no special circumstances – highways concerns.  Concerns above incompletion of original development 

15/00956/FUL Extension to rear of gymnasium @ The Corner House Long Lane  Newtown- no objections

15/01050/FUL Garage conversion with single storey side & rear extension 5 Charles Avenue – no objections
b. The following applications have been approved: None
c. The following applications have been refused: None
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9.   FINANCE

A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 30.11.15 Current Account £48997.95 £ Deposit Account. £16.84 Reserve Account 1 £0.67,Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £658.26,Charity Account £485.01 and Petty Cash £100

Less unpresented cheques £132.00

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £58,929.25

           
     Plus receipts       £13,852.99

     Less payments    £22,651.88

     Balance c/fwd     £50,130.36

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103311
	P J P McLintock
	Pest control treatment – Moles – Swan Park,High Hill & Westcroft
	90.00
	-
	90.00

	103312
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd
	Tearoom stock October – November


	1319.74
	32.66
	1352.40

	103313
	W Baggott
	Autumn plants
	68.00
	-
	68.00

	103314
	EPC
	Tea room stock – October
	1183.62
	-
	1183.62

	103315
	I M Proffitt
	Removal of old electrical building @ L/L – Reset manhole cover & replace missing coping stones ECC
	400.00
	-
	400.00

	103316
	Grapevine
	Tea Room Advert for November & December
	170.00
	-
	170.00

	103317
	P Jeffs
	NYE Buffet
	495.00
	-
	495.00



	103318
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd
	Tearoom stock Nov-Dec 2015
	
	
	1642.16

	103319
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash – ink –pavings stone – postage – stationery – cleaning materials
	93.78
	4.01
	97.79

	103320
	HMRC
	November PAYE
	922.62
	-
	922.62

	103321
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	October £318.53 November £273.02
	492.96
	98.59
	591.55

	103322
	Essington PCC
	Advert in Essington Connection 2016
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103323
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock
	271.15
	-
	271.15

	103324
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials
	61.18
	12.24
	73.42

	103325
	SLCC
	2016 subscription
	187.00
	-
	187.00

	103326
	BG Ground Maintenance
	October ground maintenance
	478.00
	95.60
	573.60

	103327
	South Staffs Council
	Rates 9th payment 
	780.00
	-
	780.00

	103328
	Essington Parish Council
	Tearoom expenditure November 2015
	564.94
	-
	564.94

	103329
	R Firmstone
	 Honorarium 2015
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103330
	S Steadman
	 Honorarium 2015
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103331
	M Dhillon
	Notice board rent PO
	120.00
	-
	120.00

	103332
	C Meek
	John Hollis’s Collection
	331.65
	-
	331.65


Cheques issued this month to be approved - The cheques were proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
Statement of Income & Expenditure up to 30th November 2015 proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried. 
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Statement of Income & Expenditure for the refurbishment of Essington Community Centre up to 30th November 2015 – Proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Chris Steel and carried.
Statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom for the up to 31st October 2015 – proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Mandy Coles and carried.
Councillor Mandy Cole commented on the helpfulness of the staff, Councillor Maureen Billingsley commented  on a Christmas present for the staff as an annual thank you, Councillor Peter proposed  seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.

Standing Orders & Financial Regulations – The clerk will amend accordingly and reissue to Council for approval.
10. SNEYD LANE Flooding – A meeting has been arranged in the near future with Environmental Services to outline proposals to deal with the ongoing problem.  – Drains – Councillor Mandy Cole commented that work is to commence sometime this week.
11. WESTCROFT – Grass verges Councillors Chris Steel 7 June Smallman commented that the verges are as poor as ever with vehicles driving on and off. – Trees –.Councillors Chris Steel & June Smallman commented on various large branches that have come down, which have now been removed.  He raised concerns about a large dead tree near the entrance to the farm which needs attention.  The clerk will report both the verges and the tree.
12. BROAD LANE FOOTPATHS –.No work carried out
13. OPEN SPACE LAND SJ96760348 –  Awaiting the valuation of the land prior to registering.
14.  BROWNSHORE PLAYGROUP –.The clerk confirmed that the comments received from the solicitor have been 

forwarded to the playgroup.  The rent has been calculated on the area less the area that they wish to relinquish, Members 
discussed the use of the gained space.  The clerk will contact the playgroup about the area & Council’s access.
15.  DRAINS UPPER SNEYD ROAD –HIGH HILL – No work carried out.
16. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT –Councillors David Clifft J P & Peter Lever commented on their monthly  meetings and visits throughout the parish, Members discussed various issues.
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - Monday 11th January 2016

Councillor June Smallman thanked the Members of Upper Sneyd Road Residents Association for the organised Children’s Christmas party held on Saturday 12th December 2015, a most enjoyable afternoon.  Councillors Denise James & Bert Gibbons thanked the Bushbury Trust and Members for all their help and assistance over the last 12months.
18.CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN







DATE

